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Site Report – Nondalton – February  2021
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Moon McCarley, Principal

There’s so much to learn in Pre-School!

Outstanding Activities and Events
 Spring sports are in full swing in Nondalton. While we don’t plan to travel the team is enjoying daily 

practices. We will be hosting a volleyball scrimmage against the parents and a basketball scrimmage 
against the community. 

Personnel 
 Nancy Hobson has joined the team to supervise after school gym time. 

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
 In order to meet the needs of our students with limited personnel during a pandemic, the Nondalton 

instructional staff has been getting creative with their schedules and putting in extra time to makes 
sure everyone is getting a great educational experience. 

 Several students have been enjoying the weekly art sessions taught by Ms. Doster. Mr. Blackwell has 
been facilitating those on site. He’ll also be working with ANSEP participants to build their computers. 

 Mr. Hagen is supervising several students in the self-paced driver’s permit class. He works with Mr. 
Blackwell to coordinate the CTE program for Nondalton students. 

 Ms Ward has been working individually with a senior who is working toward graduation levels in 
writing. She also oversees employability for the secondary students. 
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Technology Progress
 Nothing new to report

Facility Update
 Darren Carltikoff and Betty Wilson have been doing an amazing job taking care of our school. It looks 

great and everything is running smoothly. 
LSAC Activity

 Nondalton LSAC members are always available to advise on an individual basis. We are working on a 
socially distanced meeting to approve the calendar and discuss other items for next year. I hope to 
include minutes and an agenda in next month’s site report. 

Volunteer Report
 Nothing to report 

Professional Development
 Two of our paraeducators are participating in the Early Literacy sessions available from the state. 

That’s a great opportunity that will benefit our whole school. 
 Nondalton teachers are targeting their collaboration time on how they can work as a team to help 

each student achieve their end of the year goals. 

Pupil Attendance
 We had to move to distance delivery for a brief time. The participation and engagement from 

students working at home was the best it’s been. 

Student and Staff Safety
 A member of the Nondalton staff tested positive for Covid. It was contracted from a family member 

who had traveled out of the community. While the staff member has prolonged, close contact with 
students and other staff there was no spread of the virus in the school. We feel this is because masks 
are worn by everyone except during lunch. 

 All Nondalton staff who wanted to be vaccinated have received their second dose. As of Monday, 
March 15, it will be two weeks. 

 If the Pfizer vaccine becomes available we will work with the clinic to support those families who 
choose to vaccinate their students. 

Subsistence Calendar
 Nondalton staff and students are pushing hard toward the end of the school year. 
 We didn’t change our two floating vacation days so our last day of school will be as originally 

scheduled. 
Other


